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Comments for Public Posting: Ending the mandate is looong overdue. Forcing anyone to
undergo a medical procedure against their religious beliefs was
and continues to be a travesty. This is a Civil Rights violation of
epic proportions. End the tyrannical vaccine mandate without
further punishment to terminated employees. It is because of Jesus
Christ, and the peace that we have with God, that we can rejoice
and be steadfast in times of trials and tribulations. -Romans 5:1-6



